
SLIPPERY ROCK CAMPGROUND 
1150 West Park Rd, Slippery Rock, PA 16057        Office Phone:  724-738-0402 Fax:  724-738-0776 

Website:  www.toursrc.com  Hours:  April 1st thru October 1st – 8:00 AM – 4:30 PM seven days/week 

NEWSLETTER – MAY 2011 
 
YOGI GANG:  With Nancee Nyga’s retirement last season and after much consideration, 
my husband and I have decided to run the Yogi shows.  We have had a wonderful group in 
the past and hope to get even more to be a part of the Gang.  I have done much of the work 
over the winter, but there is so much more to do.  We all work hard to make the Yogi Gang a 
success for the Slippery Rock Campground. 
 
If you would like to join, volunteer, or be part of our crew, please call or stop by and see us.   
 
Home Phone:  724-260-0350  Cell Phone:  412-334-3484 
 
Thanks, and hope to see you there! 
 

Cheryl and Joe Conners – A-245 
 

 
BUS TRIP:  The casino trip scheduled for Saturday, June 18, 2011, is 
sold out.   
 
Your cash or check for $25.00 is due before the end of May.  Checks 
should be made out to Taylor Made Tours.  This amount does include the 
bus driver’s tip. 

 
The day will start at 8:00 am when the bus picks us up at the upper lot near the dumpster.  
Our first stop will be The Meadows, where we will have coffee, juice, and a muffin.  The 
bonus there is $15.00 free play and a food coupon.  We will then move on to The Rivers 
Casino where we will receive a $20.00 free play and a food coupon.  The above amounts are 
subject to change by the casino. 
 
Please remember to bring photo ID and a players card if you have one.  If not, one will be 
issued to you that day. 
 
This trip sold out very quickly.  I am planning to do another gambling trip for July.  This one 
will go to Wheeling Casino (where there is a delicious buffet) and maybe to The Meadows, 
before we head home. 
 
Please drop off your payment for the trip at D63 on Boo Boo.  Be sure to call me at 412-608-
4364 beforehand to be sure I am home.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
  
 

Pat Wilson – D063 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

SRCA Newsletter 2011 Vendor Sponsors 
Please support our Vendors. They are paying for our Newsletters. 

 
Awnings By Paul        Inergy Propane LLC (Steinhauser) 
8262 Vivian Dr.         19 Grant Ave. 
Pittsburgh, PA 15237        Butler, PA 16002 
Phone:  412-901-5298       Phone: 724-282-1759 Fax: 724-282-1348 
Email:  AwningsbyPaul@comcast.net     Type of Business:   Propane Sales 
Website:  www.AwningsbyPaul.com      
Type of Business:  Awnings       
 
Carl S. Rodgers, Jr. Hauling      Ken’s Farm Market 
1016 West Liberty Rd.       1356 Porter Rd.911 New Castle Rd. (Rt. 108) 
Slippery Rock, PA 16057       Slippery Rock, PA 16057 
Phone: 724-794-5589 Cell: 724-333-1030    Phone: 724-679-8458 
Type of Business: Hauling Wood, Limestone,   Type of Business: Farm Market 
  Gravel, Top Soil, Replace Roofs, Skirting,  
  And Concrete Pads, removal of unwanted junk 
 
Dennis Groskey Agency        Martin Construction 
425 E. Water St.        1356 Porter Rd. 
Slippery Rock, PA 16057       Harrisville, PA 16038 
Phone: 724-794-4820 Fax: 724-794-5046    Phone: 724-290-1757 Email:  jmartins2@verizon.net 
Email: groskyd@nationwide.com     Type of Business:  Concrete Sidewalks, Patios, Driveways, 
Type of Business:  Notary Public, Title Transfers/       Retaining Walls, Skirting, Hauling 
  Foremost Insurance         
 
Dennis Trailers Inc.        Powell’s Trucking and Excavation 
989 Old Route 8        680 Springfield Church Rd. 
Harrisville, PA 16058        Grove City, PA 16127 
Phone: 814-786-7959 Fax: 814-786-7031    Phone:  724-290-5556   Email: dkpowell54@yahoo.com 
Email: dennistrailersinc@verizon.net     Type of Business:  Excavation, Hauling 
Website:  www.dennistrailersinc.com                 
Type of Business:  RV Sales, Service and Repairs 
 
Golf Cars 4 All         Tri County Propane 
1664 Nashua Rd.        428 Glendale Rd.          
New Castle, PA 16105       Beaver Falls, PA 15010 
Phone: 724-333-4940          Phone:  724-843-0983 Fax: 724-843-0983 
Email:  golfcars4all@verizon.net      Type of Business:  Propane Delivery Service 
Type of Business:  Repair, Service and 
  Customizing of golf carts 
 
Golf Carts Unlimited LLC       Withers Golf Car 
4493 Harlansburg Rd.        410 Heckathorne Rd. 
Slippery Rock, PA 16057       New Castle, PA 16101      
Phone: 724-530-2100 Fax: 724-530-2101    Phone: 724-656-9076 
Website:  www.golfcartsunltd.com     Type of Business:  Golf Cart Sales 
Type of Business: Golf Cart Sales, 
   Service, Parts and Winter Storage 
           Weege’s Pizza 
            187 Harmony Road 
           Slippery Rock, PA  16057      
           Phone: 724-794-5600 
           Type of Business:  Pizza, Hoagies, Salads, Wings,  
             Burgers, Calzones, Philly Steak Sandwiches, and 
             Much, much more 

 
 

SLIPPERY ROCK CAMPGROUND 
Sweatshirts ~ T-Shirt ~ Golf Shirts ~ Jackets ~ Hoodies 

Several styles ~ colors ~ sizes 
Stop in the office and buy yours today!  Makes a great gift! 

Birthdays ~ Anniversaries ~ Holidays ~ or just buy it for yourself ~ you deserve it! 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Memorial Day Service 2011:  The Memorial Day Service will be held on 
Monday, May 30, 2011 to begin at 11:00 am in the Rec Hall and then move 
outside for the flag-raising at noon.  A hay ride will follow.  We will have some 
guests from the VA Hospital visiting that day.  Please be sure to show them 
your support, as well as all the other men and women who served our country.    

 
 

THANK YOU:  I would like to thank all of those camp neighbors and friends who expressed 
their sympathy by either coming to the funeral home or sending cards to me at the time of 
Tom's passing on March 15th, 2011.  It truly warmed my heart to know that he touched so 
many people’s lives at our "Summer Home".  I know his spirit will still be with me when I open 
camp this year but he will be greatly missed, especially by me.  Thanks. 
 

Ellie Marion – C211 
 
 

SRCA GOLF LEAGUE:  The SRC Golf League is preparing for another 
season to hits the links.   On Friday mornings we head out to play one of the 
local courses. The day consists of some good friends, good times and some 
good laughs. Oh yes, and some great golf shots and stories.  Always been 
thinking about joining us?  Well now is the time. Come and check us out!  
For any information, please talk to any member or call Bill @ 412-860-5394. 

 
 

Bill Gross – D150 
 

 
GATE VOLUNTEERS:   Gate Volunteers help our Members as well as 
our Office Staff.  They let in your guests (if you have them on your 3x5 
card at the gate), your vendors delivering your new items, etc.  This frees 
up time for our office to work without interruption.   
 
Volunteers work in 2 hour shifts from 10 AM to 4 PM on weekdays and to 

8 PM on weekends.  We have had some changes in our volunteer list this year and have 
times available that need covered in order to provide this service to our members.  Weekends 
have 3 openings and Fridays have 4 openings.  
 
There is also a sub-list of people that fill in, if you can’t take a time slot, but can give time now 
and then, please sign up as a sub. If you have two hours to donate, please let the office know 
(there is a signup sheet there) or see Barb or Bill Moore B264.  
 
REMINDER:  Please be sure that your gate card is up to date; the cards 
are currently in the office until the gate volunteers start the season, at 
which time they will be moved to the gate house. 
 

Barb and Bill Moore – B264 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY:  To the family and friends on the recent passing of the 
following former member:   
 
    “Grandpap Francis” Bennett  formerly of A288 
 

RECYCLING: 
 

We will once again be collecting aluminum cans. The recycling bins are 
located at the pavilion by the ponds and at the ball field pavilion. You 
can also drop them off at “B” maintenance building on Beaver Pass. 
This helps our maintenance staff in purchasing tools to use.  
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
We still have our own compost area at the far end of the back road.  Please continue to bag 
your leaves and grass clippings (no garbage), keeping each in separate bags and take them 
to the wagon that is across from the dumpster. When the compost cycle is complete, this 
enriched soil will be available for our members use. 
 
Thank you for your help in reducing the cost of garbage removal. 
 

Janice Moore, Chairman - B254 
 

FROM OUR MANAGER:   Memorial Day is coming soon and we will be in full swing for 
the 2011 season.  I am looking forward to seeing you all again.   
  
There are a few items that I wanted to make sure that you were notified about. 
  
At the Board Meeting on May 15, 2011 the Board of Directors voted to charge for guests at 
the gate.  The fee per car will be $15.00 per day.  I want to remind everyone to make sure 
you have your gate tags when you are coming into the gate because any car that comes to 
the gate without a gate tag – member or guest – will be charged the $15.00. 
 
There were a few rule changes that also were approved at the last Board Meeting.  Air 
conditioners are not permitted to be operated when trailer unit is unoccupied for more than 48 
hours.  Exterior lights must be turned off during the daylight hours.  This rule was put in place 
to help conserve on our utility bill.  Please think of these items before you leave the park to go 
home.  The more that we all pay attention to utilities, the lower our bills will be.  A rule to ban 
electric cars until further investigation of electrical consumption was also added to the Rules 
and Policies. 
 
The weather here at Slippery Rock Campground has been very wet.  Many of you are 
experiencing an excess amount of water on your lots.  We are trying to do everything that we 
can to help with this situation but we need some dry weather to work on some items that can 
help make a difference.  We also are having trouble keeping up with the grass cutting as 
many of you are too. We all need the sun to come out and stay out until we can get 
everything in order.  Thank you for your patience.   

           Diane Falvo, Manager 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
RULE 8 – Vehicle Requirements (including Golf Carts, Motorcycles and Scooters) 
  
1.  All vehicles (motorized or person powered) must obey the 12 (twelve) mile per hour speed limit or posted 
speed limit.  
2.  Any golf cart being operated in the park at or after dusk must have the following: 
     a. Headlights turned on.  These headlights must be permanently affixed and must be factory equipment or its 
equivalent.  
     b. At least 1 (one) rear reflector or light.  
3.  All golf carts operated in the campground shall be commercially manufactured or its equivalent, electric 
powered and registered at the Office with any required forms, signed and placed on file at the Office.  Owners of 
any golf cart(s) must purchase a golf cart registration sticker and pay an additional fee/surcharge as determined 
by the Board of Directors.  Additionally, all golf carts on the premises of SRCA must have a current golf cart 
registration sticker by Memorial Day of the current calendar year.  The owner’s lot number must be displayed on 
the front and rear of the cart in lettering at least 3 (three) inches tall.  Reflective lettering is required.  
4.  All golf carts must be driven to the Office or (designated) location for visual verification of placement of golf 
cart sticker.  The golf cart registration sticker must be placed on the driver's side of windshield (if equipped) or 
driver's side of cart in a visible location. 
 
OPERATOR / PASSENGERS:  

1.  All licensed drivers operating vehicles in SRCA must obey all the "Rules of the Road" of Pennsylvania 
including but not limited to Stop Signs, Rights of Way and Speed Limits.  
2.  Motorcycles may be operated to and from the front entrance gate of SRCA to the member’s site or to the site 
the visitor is coming to see.  
3.  Only licensed state motor vehicle drivers or INDIVIDUALS 14 (fourteen) years or older (with proof of age 
and registered at the Office) shall be permitted to operate golf carts.  
4.  Persons under the age of 18 (eighteen) years old may operate a golf cart up to the 11:15 PM curfew (refer to 
Rule 9-B).  
5.  No vehicle shall be operated with a leashed pet, which is walking or running along the side of that vehicle.  
6.  There shall be absolutely NO standing in or on the golf cart while in operation. 
 
 

Issues of Security 
 
Another Season has arrived.  Lawns are being mowed, trees are being trimmed, and gravel’s being laid… it’s all 
looking pretty good.  It was a tough winter at the campground.  Knee deep snow, endless doors popping open, 
ground shift and flooding.  Security did its best to keep an eye out for your property.  Security is not here to 
police you.  We are here to protect and watch out for the safety of you, you’re children, and your property.  We 
know that everybody is here to have a good time and relax; however, we have to enforce rules. 
There are times when our CB’s cannot respond or hear calls being made.  There are many dead spots in the 
Campground.  If there is a major issue that needs addressed and you are not getting through on a CB, please call 
the office number, as we check messages every hour.  If you call on the CB from the back gate or front gate, 
please say where you are calling from so Security knows where you are. 
Parents, please help us watch out for your kids!  Make sure they are wearing some kind of reflective gear at 
night.  The roads are dark and one sharp turn can be devastating if they are walking alongside the road. 
Teenagers, WATCH YOUR SPEED, because Security will be watching it also!  We have three-year-olds and 
five-year-olds that chase their balls out onto the street and suicidal bunny rabbits that will wait until you turn the 
bend before they run out in front of you. GRRRRR… 
You’re Security Team, 
 
Paul, Vaughan, Josh, Jay & Daimien 
 


